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Letter from the Presidents 

 

 

Dear EUWC members, 

 Our 2022-2023 year has begun with a fabulous Fall Welcome at Lullwater 
House.  Carmel Fenves greeted us warmly and stayed with us the entire day.  
More than 50 of you and guests attended.  We met Kathryn Graves, Senior 
Associate Dean of Development and External Relations of Rollins; Kes Robinson, 
University Director of Corporate Engagement; and Vanessa Payne, CEO of Atlanta 
CASA.  Also, Paula Acocal, recipient of the Arts scholarship, and Stephanie Prince, 
Recipient of Graduate Research Fellowship, attended and were introduced.   

 Joanie Edmondson, Vice President for Membership, and Alma Owens, Co-
President, presented a brief history of EUWC and explained our current activities 
and projects.  Most unfortunately, Judy Michna, co-president was home with 
Covid. 

Carmel Fenves shared her adventures as first lady of the University.  She 
was a most delightful hostess. She was presented with a gift basket containing the 
EUWC Yearbook and some lovely relaxation delights. 

 The Attic Brigade project has begun.  So much stuff is up there!  
Photos of past presidents of EUWC were located. Volunteers are needed who can 
decide what to send to library archives, what to discard, and what to store 
securely. Long time members are needed to remind us of the significance of the 
artifacts.  Sign up at our October 25 meeting.  Please join us October 8 for 
Scrumptious Saturday and October 25 for EUWC meeting.  

Judy Michna and Alma Owens 

 



Friday Morning Book Club
On October 28th at 10 am we will 

discuss Chronicle of a Death Foretold by 

Gabriel Garcia Marquez and led by Nicole 

Mills. At present the plan is to continue 

on Zoom. There is space for a few new 

members. Contact Margaret Foust 

at margaretfoust@yahoo.com or 404-

633-9932.

1ST Thursday PM Book Club
Our October 6th meeting will be a 

discussion of This is Happiness by Niall 

Williams. On November 3rd we will discuss 

Salt: A World History by Mark Kurlansky. 

We are meeting in person again, often 

outside, weather permitting. For 

information contact Joanie Edmondson.

Amani Women Center
We will have the opportunity to learn about Amani’s SOS, Save Our 

Sisters Initiative when Doris Mukangu speaks at our November 

meeting. There will also be a Holiday Bazaar which will include 

necklaces made by the SOS team for $40 each plus additional items 

from their boutique created by members of the sewing academy.

mailto:margaretfoust@yahoo.com


Corresponding Secretary Request
Do you know of a member who is ill? Injured? In need of a little cheering up? 
Death in a member’s family? Please contact me so that I may correspond with 
her on behalf of the membership. Please reach me at thopkin@aol.com or 
phone or text to 404-617-5172.

Thanks!
Teri Hopkin

Share the Care for October
At our October meeting, Share the Care focus will be on NETWorks Cooperative 
Ministry located in Tucker and serving Emory Hills area too. They help families 
with food and financial needs. Right now they need donations of non-perishable 
foods, especially individual boxes of cereal. Checks can be made to NETWorks
Cooperative Ministry.

EUWC Tuesday Tastings

Great news, Tuesday Tastings is back!

Please join us for Tuesday Tastings on Tuesday, October 18th

at 11:30.

We will meet at Top Spice Restaurant in Toco Hills Shopping Center, 3007 North 
Druid Hills, Atlanta.  Top Spice allows separate checks, it does not have any outside 
seating available.

The link to Top Spice is https://www.topspiceatlanta.com/tocohills, telephone 
number is 404 728-0588.

Please RSVP to Denise at denise.martyn.ritchie@gmail.com by 4PM on Monday, 
October 17th.

Looking for recommendations for a great lunch location for our next Tuesday 
Tastings that will be January 17th, 2023.

mailto:thopkin@aol.com
https://www.topspiceatlanta.com/tocohills
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New Members!
We would like to welcome several new EUWC  members! Contact 
information is listed below and can be kept with your new 
yearbook.

Monica Ali Email mali@emory.edu

Vicki Bedwell Email altvic555@gmail.com

Becky Conover Address 2333 Sagamore Hills Drive, Decatur, GA 30033

Magen Giles Affiliation EC

Bee Nahmias Address 1800 Clairmont Lake, #218, Decatur, GA  30033

Carolyn Roper Address 901 Towers Circle, NE

Debra Seligman Email das9@comcast.net

Susan Todd-Raque Email toddraque@mindspring.com

Yearbook Updates
The following updates to contact information in the yearbook should be noted.

Michiyo Allen, (William R.), 448 South Howard Street, SE, Atlanta, GA 30317,              
404-218-3959, michiyo.allen01@gmail.com

Emily Bedwell, (Brett), BUS/EHC 1115 Lee Circle, NE, Atlanta, GA 30324,                      
706-767-1517, emilybmorrow@gmail.com

Dorothy Chitwood, (*Charlie), 1717 North Decatur Road, NE #222,                                
404-325-0898, 404-797-0003, dchitwood@aol.com

Layla Dhabaan

Marsha Jones, (Bernie Stills), CDC, 1677 Mason Mill Road, Atlanta, GA 30329,             
404-237-6553, 404-376-6291, maj515@comcast.net

Margaret Henderson, 160 Arbor Way, Fayetteville, GA 30215,                                       
678-232-6242, magikomo@gmail.com

mailto:mali@emory.edu
mailto:altvic555@gmail.com
mailto:das9@comcast.net
mailto:toddraque@mindspring.com
mailto:michiyo.allen01@gmail.com
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Lullwater Fall Luncheon Photos







August 16 Executive Board Meeting HMH 10-12
September 20 Annual Fall Welcome Lullwater House 10-12
October 8 Scrumptious Saturday Home of Lex Gilbert
October 18 Tuesday Tastings Restaurant TBA
October 25 Membership Meeting:

Nichola Hines, Voting in Georgia: Important 
Things to Know after SB 202

HMH 10-12

November 15 Membership Meeting:
Doris Mukangu, Amani Update & Holiday Market

HMH 10-12

December 13 Holiday Brunch and
CASA Celebration

HMH 11-2

January 10 Executive Board Meeting HMH 10-12
January 17 Tuesday Tastings Restaurant TBA
January 24 Membership Meeting:

Thomas Mullen, Darktown: Atlanta History 
Through the Lens of Crime Fiction

HMH 10-12

February 21 Tuesday Tastings Restaurant TBA
February 28 Membership Meeting:

Lance Gunderson, Energy, Power, and Society in 
the Anthropocene

HMH 10-12

March 14 Tuesday Tastings Restaurant TBA
March 21 Membership Meeting:

Richard Freer, The Supreme Court and Federalish: 
Who Decides Matters of Policy?

HMH 10-12

March 21 Past Presidents' Luncheon HMH Upper Level

April 8 Scrumptious Saturday Home of Vicki Bedwell
April 18 Tuesday Tastings Restaurant TBA
Apri 25 Membership Meeting:

Stephanie Prince, Graduate Research Fellowship 
Recipient, Neural Activity Underlying Memory in 
Health and Alzheimer's Disease

HMH 10-12

May 16 Spring Luncheon HMH 11-2
May 23 Executive Board Meeting

(old and new boards)
HMH 10-12

2022 – 2023 Schedule

HMH – Houston Mill House, 849 Houston Mill Rd NE, Atlanta, GA 30329



Standing Committees
Achievement Award Rosalie Cooper

Archives Martha Catherwood, Carol Penn, Alma Owens

Corresponding Secretary Teri Hopkin

Facebook Lex Gilbert

Field Trips Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki

Finance Martha Catherwood, Bette Walton, Cheryl Murphy,      
Alma Owens, Judy Michna

Graduate Fellowship Bette Walton, Barbara Hund

Hostesses Missy Cody

Long Range Planning Joanie Edmondson

Member Communications Martha Catherwood

Memorial Library Fund Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn

Oxford Liaison Carol Penn

Past Presidents’ Luncheon Cheryl Murphy

Photography Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn

Programs Teri Hopkin

Publicity TBA

Scholarships Rosalie Cooper

Share the Care Alma Owens

Spring Luncheon Ann Marie Factor, Louise Freer

Tuesday Tastings Nichole Mills, Denise Ritchie

Webmaster Susan Neel

Officers 2022 – 2023
Presidents Judy Michna & Alma Owens

Vice Presidents, Membership Rosalie Cooper, Joanie Edmondson, Denise Ritchie

Vice President, Yearbook Barbara Froehlich

Vice President, Newsletter Becky Conover

Recording Secretary Jackie Walker

Treasurer Bette Walton

Parliamentarian Cheryl Murphy



EUWC Membership Form 2022-2023

Name ___________________________________________________

Address, including PO Box ___________________________________

________________________________________________________

Telephone _______________________________________________

Email ___________________________________________________

Spouse/Partner Name (if any) _______________________________

Do you want to be listed in the yearbook?   Yes             No

Emory Community Affiliation (if any) __________________________

If you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number 
in the newsletter?   Yes             No

Please complete this form and send with your check for $20 made out 
to EUWC to:  Bette Walton

867 Castle Falls Drive NE
Atlanta, GA 30329


